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Oregon’s business costs are already among the highest in the nation. Forcing 

employers to pay UI taxes on workers who are ineligible for benefits is fundamentally 

unfair and adds an unnecessary financial burden on businesses. 

 

Please support SB 622 , exempt Oregon H-2A employers from paying unemployment 

insurance (UI) taxes for workers who cannot collect unemployment benefits. This bill 

would bring Oregon’s UI administration in line with federal law (IRS) and states like 

New York and Washington, which recognize that H-2A workers are exempt from 

FUTA and employers should not be unfairly taxed. 


